










From Gordon Crosby  

27 February 2018 

Crossing S01 

 

While giving evidence about crossing S01 at the Inquiry today Mr Kenning of Network Rail seemed to 

explain that two of the options for a diversion path for S01 had been dismissed due to the intended 

construction of a “train depot” on the brownfield industrial site beside the rails.  You may recall that 

I asked a question as I had read recently in the local press (East Anglian Daily Times) that the 

proposals for the depot were now being reviewed by its backers, Greater Anglia, with the clear 

impression that another site elsewhere was more likely. 

Subsequently I found out that the MP for the area had written to the Parish Council just a few days 

ago on this very subject – please see attached copy – where he makes the future development of the 

site for rail use appear highly unlikely. 

It would seem to me to be rather premature to dismiss what may be rather more suitable and 

convenient alternative routes for the diversion given the status of the proposals for the site.  While I 

appreciate that at some stage the design environment has to be frozen this is such a major change it 

needs to trigger a reassessment of the options.  A decision on the future of the train depot looks set 

to be confirmed well before any Order can be finalised, and, in any case, given the industry would 

seem to be an issue where further information on the actual situation could be readily sought. 

The danger is what may be the most suitable and most convenient option for a diversion path could 

be ignored in favour of a less suitable and less convenient option for the sake of some investigation 

and a few weeks delay. 

The housing development which has planning permission appears to provide housing on a different 

part of the site combined with mixed industrial development on the area where the train depot 

would have stood.  On cursory examination the proposed layout would not appear to prevent a 

suitable and convenient footpath routed from the existing tunnel under the tracks.  Details of the 

site masterplan which forms part of the extant planning permission should have already been 

supplied as part of the Network Rail evidence. 

 

Gordon Crosby 
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